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COUNTYof NAPA

                                                                                                                                                          BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

1195 Third Street, Suite 310, Napa, CA 94559

                                                                                                                                                        Office (707) 253-4386     FAX (707) 253-4176


April 25, 2006
The Honorable Barbara Matthews, Chair

Assembly Committee on Agriculture
State Capitol
P.O. Box 942849
Sacramento, CA 94249-0089
RE: Support for AB 2479 – Noxious and Invasive Weeds.
Dear Chair Matthews:

I am writing to express the Napa County Board of Supervisors’ unanimous support for AB 2479 - Noxious and Invasive Weeds.  This bill would appropriate $2,500,000 annually to be deposited into the Noxious Weed Management Account.  By making an annual appropriation for noxious weed management, AB 2479 takes a vital step forward in protecting California’s agriculture and environment by providing funding to the Department of Food and Agriculture and eligible Weed Management Areas (WMA) for the control and abatement of noxious weeds.
WMAs have been effective because they bring together land management stakeholders at the local level.  In addition to the County’s Agricultural Department, stakeholders in Napa County’s Weed Management Area include other public agency representatives, farmers, vineyard owners, rangeland owners, and other private landowners.  We have a structure that has been set up to facilitate local support for high-priority weed control projects.
In Napa County, we have been fighting several invasive weeds for a number of years.  In addition to active eradication efforts for Iberian Starthistle and Rush Skeleton Weed, we are also working to control other weeds with chemical, mechanical, and bio-control methods.   We will continue working with local stakeholders to meet the goals of the Napa County Weed Management Area, but we need your support for our weed management activities.  On behalf of the Napa County Board of Supervisors, I respectfully urge you to support AB 2479.
Sincerely,

Bill Dodd

Chair, Board of Supervisors
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James Keene, California State Association of Counties (CSAC) (e-mail)

The Honorable Noreen Evans


Brent Harrington, Regional Council of Rural Counties (RCRC) (e-mail)
The Honorable Dave Cogdill


Don Peterson, Peterson Consulting, Inc. (e-mail)

Napa County Board of Supervisors (e-mail)

Andrew Carey, County Executive Office (e-mail)

Nancy Watt, County Executive Officer (e-mail)


